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Our mission is to 
safeguard the lives and 
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and communities we 
serve, to reduce crime, 
and to enhance public 
safety while working with 
our diverse communities 
to improve their quality  
of life. 

Visit our website at 
www.pbso.org.
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PBSO CENTRAL RECORDS HAS MOVED
The main Central Records Department, formerly located within the Headquarters Building 
on Gun Club Road has permanently relocated to the Airport Center located at: 

2195 Southern Boulevard, West Palm Beach. 
Hours of operation: 7:00 a.m. – 6:30 p.m.

Monday – Friday, excluding holidays and weekends.
The new facility is located adjacent to the Airport Hilton Hotel that sits at the intersection 
of I-95 and Southern Boulevard. See map below and follow the red line to Airport Center. 

Should you require any assistance from Central Records you can contact us at any time via 
email at CENTRALRECORDSDIVISION@PBSO.ORG. 

Our professional staff looks forward to continuing to provide  
the highest level of customer service at our new location.
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It is a well-known fact that bullying has escalated through-
out the nation in recent years. In order to raise awareness 
and help students learn about bullying prevention, our 
PBSO/PAL Coordinator met with 1st and 2nd graders at 
Pioneer Park Elementary School in Belle Glade. It is im-
portant that our children can identify bullying, feel safe 
reporting it to an adult, and learn that it is not an accept-
able behavior for anyone. Educating students at an early age 
about bullying and the effects it can have on children will 
help continue to raise awareness and stop bullying among 
our youth. 

This event took place on March 2, 2017.

Deputies participate in the City of Belle Glade 2nd Annual Teen Summit
Deputies were invited to sit on the panel 
to speak about what PBSO is doing to 
help prevent crime and violence in the 
city. The citizens of Belle Glade responded 
that they really appreciate the PBSO pres-
ence and involvement in the city to help 
prevent crime. They also understand that 
they have to get more involved by work-
ing with PBSO to help fight crime in their 
neighborhood. 

This event took place on February 25, 
2017.
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Sheriff’s Foundation News PBCSF.org

The Palm Beach County Sheriff ’s Foundation (PBCSF) is pleased to announce the recipients of its 2017 Youth Scholarship 
Program. Ten Palm Beach County high school seniors, all of whom were nominated by a sworn employee of PBSO,  
received $2,000 scholarships for their freshman year of college. Each scholarship is renewable for up to 4 years of college or 
trade school. This is the third year of our program, so after next year we will be distributing $80,000 a year in scholarships!

The recipient of the 
Sheriff ’s Foundation 
Above & Beyond Award 
for February, 2017 is 
Deputy Ron Boiuso.

Deputy Boiuso was on a 
call checking on the wel-
fare of some children. He 
found a single parent try-
ing to take care of four 
kids, three of whom were 
disabled. He saw that 
there was no food in the 

home and was worried the family would become homeless.

Deputy Boiuso took it upon himself to contact various business owners on 
his own time, and he told them about the situation. The next day, he and the 
business owners dug into their own pockets to buy the family groceries and 
cleaning supplies. They also hired an extermination company and bought the 
family a new refrigerator. Still not content, Deputy Boiuso got the family as-
sistance from social services, and later helped them come up with a down 
payment for a nicer house. 

As word of Deputy Boiuso’s good work spread, he started to receive phone calls 
and offers of assistance from the community and his church. Knowing that 
there are many others in need, Deputy Boiuso started his own nonprofit orga-
nization to help disadvantaged people get food, clothing and shelter. The name 
of his nonprofit is Ministries Helping People in Need. The Sheriff ’s Foundation 
is pleased to have made a donation to this important charity.

PBSO Deputy Goes Above & Beyond

Meet Akim... PBSO’s newest pa-
trol/narcotics detection K-9! He’s a 
15-month-old German Shepherd 
that was purchased by the Sheriff ’s 
Foundation. Please contact the 
Sheriff ’s Foundation if you would 
like to support the PBSO K-9 Unit.
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Sheriff’s Foundation News PBCSF.org

PBSO Captain David Moss (third from left) and Rick Seymour, 
Chairman of the Sheriff ’s Foundation (second from left), accept 
a $10,000 donation from ADT in honor of first responders at the 
FAU-Charlotte game on 10/9/16. Thank you ADT!!!

The recipients of the Sheriff ’s Foundation Above 
& Beyond Award for October, 2016 are Deputy 
Shariska Monroy and Deputy Ernest Lowmaster III.

Deputy Monroy and Deputy Lowmaster were 
called to check on a family in Lake Worth. What 
they found was a family that was constantly on the 
move because of a lack of resources. Besides the 
mother and father, there were three children, ages 
8, 6 and 1.

The family’s current residence had no running wa-
ter and no furniture. There were a lot of bugs and 
the children slept in sleeping bags.  Food consisted 
of cereal and peanut butter and jelly sandwiches.

The mother had a job and the father was actively 
looking for work. They had applied for aid, but 
help had not arrived yet. And to add insult to in-
jury, the family was just told to vacate the residence 
they were living in.

Deputies Monroy and Lowmaster were so moved 
by the situation, they decided to pay over $400 of 
their own money to get the family a hotel room so 
they wouldn’t be living on the street. The deputies 
also took the time to visit the hotel to make sure 
the family was okay. The time in the hotel room 
bridged the gap until Adopt-A-Family could pro-
vide support.

Thanks to this selfless act of compassion, a local 
family was cared for during their time of need.  
Deputy Monroy and Deputy Lowmaster, the 
Sheriff ’s Foundation thanks you for going Above 
& Beyond!

It was a gorgeous 2016 Columbus Day at the Sheriff ’s 
Foundation’s 5th Annual Sheriff ’s Scholars Golf Classic at 
The Wanderers Club in Wellington. We are very thankful 
to the 26 foursomes and numerous sponsors and volunteers 
who helped us raise thousands of dollars for the Sheriff ’s 
Foundation Youth Scholarship Program.

The key element of the program is that in order for disad-
vantaged students to receive a scholarship, they must be 
nominated by a PBSO deputy. This encourages outreach 
from both law enforcement and youth, with the end product 
being more educated, respectful and productive members of 
society.



DISPATCH
The Palm Beach County Sheriff’s Office

- 5 -

Deputies partcipate in community fair at La Tapatia

http://http://www.pbso.org/index.cfm?fa=COP
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A Royal Palm Beach Brownie 
troop stopped by on their day off 
from school to say THANK YOU 
to PBSO deputies for making a 
positive difference in the lives of 
many. 

The troop brought snacks from 
Jupiter Donuts and lots of Thank 
You cards.

Students Take behind the Scenes Tour of PBC Court House

The students from a local elementary school enjoyed a behind the scenes tour of the PBC courthouse with PBSO  
deputies and courthouse staff. The students learned a lot and gained a better understanding of law enforcement and  
the courts. 
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On December 12th - 15th 2016, the 
Palm Beach County Sheriff ’s Office 
Department of Corrections entered 
into one of the most difficult audits to 
date, PREA. The PREA (Prison Rape 
Elimination Act) was established in 
2003 by then-President George W. 
Bush, which mandates the Department 
of Justice to establish standards ad-
dressing sexual assault/harassment in 
all correctional facilities. Auditing of 
prisons and jails around the country be-
gan in 2015. The compliance audit was 
conducted by retired PBSO Lieutenant 
Kathy Brown.

The purpose of the audit is to ensure 
compliance with all Department of 
Justice Standards for Prisons and Jails 
and provide an environment condu-
cive to sexual safety for incarcerated 
individuals. 

December 12th, Mrs. Brown met with 
Command Staff and agency department 
heads. Introductions were exchanged 
and expectations for the inspection 
were set forth. Mrs. Brown toured all 
housing units at  the Main Detention 
Center to include Quartermaster, 
Laundry, In-House Court, Kitchen, 
Intake, Release Floor, Medical and West 
Infirmary. 

December 13th, Mrs. Brown conducted 
interviews with random staff members 
and inmates as well as outside vendor, 
Victim Services for Palm Beach County. 

December 14th, Mrs. Brown was es-
corted to the West Detention Center. 
Again there were introductions fol-
lowed by a tour of all housing units 
which included Intake, Quartermaster, 
Laundry, Kitchen, Medical and 
Infirmary. Random interviews were 
conducted of staff and inmates. 

On the fourth day, December 15th, 
Mrs. Brown met with Command Staff 
and department heads at the Main 
Detention Center for an Exit Meeting. 
Mrs. Brown commended the staff on 
their professionalism and hospitality. 
There were no noted violations. The 
inmates were forthcoming with infor-
mation and the information provided 
by staff was similar. The Corrections 

Divisions are pleased to announce that 
not only did we pass the audit with 
100%, we exceed PREA requirements 
in three separate categories (First 
Responders, Education for Inmates 
and Education for Staff). It should be 
noted only 17 jails within the State of 
Florida are PREA Compliant. 

Congratulations to everyone involved. 

PBSO Department of Corrections Exceeds PREA Requirements
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What an honor! The City of Lake 
Worth proclaimed February 7, 
2017 as “Deputy Devin Zuchowski 
Appreciation Day” for his work in 
trying to break the cycle of gang 
recruitment in local North Grade 
and South Grade Elementary 
Schools.

PA L M  B E AC H  C O U N T Y  S H E R I F F ’ S  O F F I C EHonors the Memory
D E P U T Y  S H E R I F F  F R E D E R I C K  A .  B A K E R

Who died in the line of duty on 

January 9, 1924

While proudly serving the 

Palm Beach County Sheriff's Office 

and the citizens of Palm Beach County

Be our eyes on the road.
Report impaired drivers.

• Call 911 & mention MOBILE EYES
• If an arrest is made, you’ll get $100

- a program of the Traffic Safety Committee of the Palm Beaches
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PBSO Honors our School Crossing Guards  
for the hard work they do watching over  
our children as they travel to and from  
school each day 

In celebration of Dr. Seuss’ birthday, a PBSO deputy as-
signed to the City of Lake Worth was invited to read the 
book Green Eggs and Ham to the VPK class at Highland 
Elementary. At the conclusion of the reading, the students 
participated in a Junior Deputy swearing-in session and 
were given a safety coloring book, pencils and crayons.

A total of 15 children attended the reading session. This 
event was held on March 3, 2017. 

Students  
Celebrate  
Dr. Seuss’ 
Birthday
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Sheriff Bradshaw meets  
with President Trump,  
opens the door for continued  
dialogue on important issues  
affecting our community

Sheriff Bradshaw had the honor to meet with President Trump 
to discuss Homeland Security issues. As Chairman of Regional 
Domestic Security for South Florida, Sheriff Bradshaw appre-
ciates having the support of the President for law enforcement 
and border security. He thanked the President for taking 
time to listen to local law enforcement’s concerns and for his 
commitment to an ongoing dialogue which will ensure the op-
portunity to address other issues such as reimbursement for 
Presidential visits. Keeping our community safe and secure 
is always Sheriff Bradshaw’s first and foremost concern. This 
meeting took place on February 20, 2017. 

Members of the PBSO Corrections Division met with high 
school juniors and seniors from various schools in Palm Beach 
County at the Palm Beach County Convention Center where 
they were a part of The Claim Your FUTURE Showcase. The 
goal was to encourage students to continue their education and 
to consider joining PBSO as a career choice. Students asked lots 
of questions which were answered by our panel. This was the 
first year the Public Safety Division was included with various 
businesses and other organizations throughout Palm Beach 
County. We are certainly looking forward to representing 
PBSO next year. 

This event occurred on February 7, 2017
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For More Information Please Call: 561-681-4460

DISTRICT 4
14925 Cumberland Dr.
Delray Beach, FL 33446

(561) 688-4760

DISTRICT 3
8130 Jog Road

West Palm Beach, FL 33412
(561) 688-4900

DISTRICT 5
38840 State Road 80
Belle Glade, FL 33430

(561) 996-1670

DISTRICT 6
7894 S. Jog Road

Lake Worth, FL 33467
(561) 357-7000

DISTRICT 7
17901 US Highway 441
Boca Raton, FL 33498

(561) 687-6510

DISTRICT 8
14000 Greenbriar Blvd.

Wellington, FL 33414
(561) 688-5447

DISTRICT 14
120 North G Street

Lake Worth, FL 33460
(561) 586-1611

DISTRICT 1
3228 Gun Club Road

West Palm Beach, FL 33406
(561) 688-3600

DISTRICT 9
11498 Okeechobee Blvd.

Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411
(561) 790-5180

DISTRICT 10
700 6th Street

Lake Park, FL 33403
(561) 881-3326

DISTRICT 16
2995 Jog Road

Greenacres, FL 33467
(561) 688-5250
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Visit us on the web: www.pbso.org

Palm Beach County Sheriff’s Office
3228 Gun Club Road
West Palm Beach, FL 33406-3001

Follow us 

HQ/District 1 - W.P.B.
3228 Gun Club Road
West Palm Beach, FL 33406
(561) 688-3600

District 2 - Mangonia Park
1755 E. Tiffany Drive
Mangonia Park, FL 33407
(561) 848-2513

District 3 - North
8130 N. Jog Road
West Palm Beach, FL 33412
(561) 688-4900

District 4 - Delray Beach
14925 Cumberland Drive
Delray Beach, FL 33446
(561) 688-4760

District 5 - West
38840 State Road 80
Belle Glade, FL 33430
(561) 966-1670

District 6 - West Boynton
7894 S. Jog Road
Lake Worth, FL 33467
(561) 688-4860

District 7 - Boca
17901 US-441
Boca Raton, FL 33498
(561) 687-6510

District 8 - Wellington
14000 Greenbriar Blvd.
Wellington, FL 33414
(561) 688-5447

District 9 - Royal Palm Bch.
11498 Okeechobee Blvd.
Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411
(561) 790-5180

District 10 - Lake Park
700 6th Street
Lake Park, FL 33403
(561) 881-3326

District 14 - Lake Worth
120 N. G Street
Lake Worth, FL 33460
(561) 586-1611

District 15 - Lox./Acreage
200 Civic Center Way
Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411
(561) 784-1302

District 16 - Greenacres
2995 S. Jog Road
Greenacres, FL 33467
(561) 688-5210

700 6th Street

200 Civic Center Way

District 16 - Greenacres
2995 S. Jog Road


